
From: London, Sarah
To: David Hodges
Subject: Re: Your request
Date: Friday, October 31, 2014 6:49:32 PM

Correct, it looks like they have it as well but I will double check.

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 31, 2014, at 5:18 PM, David Hodges <DHodges@fox44now.com> wrote:

Dear Sarah,

Thank you for your response. Does this mean the request for information from the Health
Department will be handled separately?

Have a Happy Halloween.

Sincerely,

David Hodges

David Hodges
Reporter
FOX 44/ABC 22
904-465-1598
802-233-2717

This email and any files transmitted with it are private and confidential and are intended solely for the use of the addressee.  If you
are not the addressee, please delete it and advise the sender

From: London, Sarah [Sarah.London@state.vt.us]
Sent: Friday, October 31, 2014 5:03 PM
To: David Hodges
Subject: Your request

Dear David, we have received your request dated October 29, 2014.  Due to the
volume of information requested, we will need to invoke our right to additional time to
respond under 1 V.S.A. § 318(a)(5).   We will further respond within ten business days
of receipt of your request.
 
Please be aware that we will respond on behalf of Secretary Spaulding and the
Governor’s Office.  
 
Thank you, and enjoy the holiday,
Sarah
 
 
 
Sarah London
Counsel to the Governor
802-828-3333
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